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BOARD OF EDUCATION OF  
SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 46 (SUNSHINE COAST) 

 
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE NOTES 

Held on January 17th, 2019 from 12:30-2:00 pm 
At the School Board Office – Gibsons, B.C. 

 

 
PRESENT: TRUSTEES: Maria Hampvent (Committee Chair), Stacia Leech, Samantha 

Haines, Pammila Ruth 

 STAFF/OTHERS: Patrick Bocking, Superintendent; Paul Bishop, Director of 
Instruction; Nicholas Weswick, Secretary-Treasurer; Phil Luporini, District 
Principal of Technology; Rob Collison, Manager of Facilities and Transportation; 
Janice Budgell, CUPE Local 801 President; Jacquie Shelemey, SCTA President; 
Tracy Bond; Erica Reimer, Executive Assistant (Recording Secretary) 

 

 
The meeting was called to order at 12:32 p.m.    

1) Amended Budget 

Secretary-Treasurer Weswick presented the 2018-19 Amended Budget and reported 
that: 

 Revenue, including funding received from the ministry and other operating 
revenue, is higher than originally projected – by approximately 1.6 million 
dollars. The increase funding is attributed to higher enrolment, in addition to 
increases in Special Needs Level 2 and 3 funded students. 

 School allocations have increased by approximately $2 million compared to the 
preliminary budget.  

 The Operating Fund had a net surplus after additional allocations, per internal 
formulas. Mid-year changes include funding for teacher laptops, SOGI supports 
and disaster recovery initiatives, along with a mid-year allocation to schools in 
the amount of $302,161. 

A copy of the presentation is attached to these notes for reference.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

“That the board approve the Amended Budget Bylaw, as presented to the Operations 
Committee on January 17, 2019.” 

2) Joint Use Update 

Secretary-Treasurer Weswick provided a brief history on the Joint Use Agreement and 
reviewed the guiding principles document that framed the master agreement, which 
was implemented in March of 2018. The agreement provides a mechanism to allow for 
greater use of both SCRD and SD46 facilities, including cost-free access to facilities 
where no additional staffing is required.  
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Secretary-Treasurer Weswick indicated that he would contact the SCRD to initiate a staff 
to staff meeting, with the goal of arranging a full Joint-Use Committee meeting with 
elected officials from both organizations.  

3) Regulations for Review: 

a. Regulation 3030 – Arson, Vandalism and Forced Entry 

Director Bishop reviewed changes to the regulation. 

b. Regulation 3120 – Health and Safety 

Director Bishop reported that the existing regulation had been updated to match 
the new format. As no substantial changes were made, the regulation will not 
require circulation.  

c. Regulation 5080 – Student Fees 

Superintendent Bocking reviewed changes to the regulation and highlighted the 
district’s intention to provide school supplies to students at no cost to parents.  The 
committee discussed costs related to instrument rentals and the availability of 
instruments through the district’s instrument bank.  

d. Regulation 1200 – Passport to Education (to be repealed) 

The regulation is no longer required as the Ministry of Education no longer supports 
the Passport to Education program.  

e. Regulation 1220 – Summer School (to be repealed) 

The regulation is being repealed as the district does not offer summer school 
programming.   

4) Local Government OCP and Zoning Referrals (standing item) 

There were no referrals received prior to the meeting.  

  

The meeting adjourned at 1:35 pm. 
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